
NOTICE OF FINANCIAL SYSTEM DOWNTIME 

This is to inform all interested parties that the federal judiciary’s financial system, Judiciary 
Integrated Financial Management System (JIFMS), will be unavailable from June 11 to 
June 26, 2025, due to a scheduled system upgrade. 

During this period, all payments, investments, and case-related financial disbursements will 
be temporarily suspended. The following areas will be affected: 

• Jury payments
• Vendor & Trustee Payments
• CJA payments
• Contract Interpreter and Court Reporter payments
• Registry and Restitution disbursements and investments

Please also note that invoices, travel vouchers, and other reimbursement requests submitted 
after June 4, 2025, will not be processed until on or after July 7, 2025. 

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation as we work to enhance our financial 
operations. For any questions or concerns, please contact the Finance Services Department. 


